
MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING held in the Remembrance Hall, Badsey at 7.15pm on 16th May 2018. 

1. Apologies for absence- Alistair Adams.
2. The minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting of 17th May 2017 were approved, proposed by MiT, seconded by SK with a unanimous vote in favour.
3. The Meeting received an oral report from the Chairman of the Council (Gary Bailey): 
Well what a busy 12 months we have had, with such a lot of achievements since May 2017

In May 2017, as Chairman, I accepted an invite to the Queens Garden Party at Buckingham Palace. My Wife and I had a great day and felt very humbled by the event. We shall both remember it for a long time, even though it was a long day. The weather was wonderful.

In July we manned a stall at Badsey Flower Show, This saw the launch of the Smartwater for all Residents’ Campaign. Interest from the Public was good all though the weather wasn’t. We have distributed nearly 150 Bottles of Smartwater since the official Distribution launch in January

Badsey is still benefiting from ‘The Silver Surfer Computer Club’ run by 2 councillor volunteers. Andy Wilson and Alan Tutton. This is still very well attended and encourages residents of all ages to help themselves, to learn basic computer skills. A big thank you must go to The Wheatsheaf Pub for allowing us to use their facilities.  The Wi-Fi equipment we installed 2 years ago is still going strong and the network across the whole building is giving greater Wi-Fi access to all that use the pub.

We can once again confirm that the New Homes Bonus Money Allocation is to continue. We are still looking for projects to spend the money on, although the criteria for spending the monies have changed. We are confident we can still spend it all. We have £50951 allocated to spend

Badsey Carnival was very well attended and the weather was great and a good day was had by all. It is excellent to see the organisation for this event by an independent group of volunteers.

In June we held the 70’s Disco whilst not very well attended, those that did had a great time!

August 2017 will be remembered for the second Badsey Soap Box Derby. This was organised largely by Parish Councillors, a big thankyou must go to the organising committee, they did an excellent job. We had more entries than the previous year, there was one entrant that took all the bad luck for the whole day on their own.

In October, Badsey PC planned for the annual Barn Dance, this, unfortunately, had to be cancelled due to poor ticket sales. It was re-scheduled at the Recreation Club for early 2018 but bad weather again cancelled the event with it finally taking place in March. Attendance was excellent and a great night was had.

In the autumn of 2017, the refurbishment of the Water Fountain was completed on the High Street by Chris Sheriff from Memory Lane Memorials. This has made a massive improvement to the look of the surrounding area and feedback from residents has been very positive. Special thanks must go to Keith Taylor, a volunteer resident who keeps the fountain and gardens looking lovely.

Permanent Christmas Trees were donated to the PC to plant in Aldington and outside The Remembrance Hall. The Wheatsheaf provided their own tree with the PC Decorations and the 3rd Christmas Celebration took place outside the Wheatsheaf. Donations of a stage and lighting were gratefully received from Avon Scaffolding and Mr Higley and with an improved sound system Badsey residents enjoyed Badsey First School Choir singing their socks off, an excellent performance by local ladies accapello group, Vale connection followed by the new addition of Harvington Ukulele Band.

Thank you to everyone involved in the organisation making this such a successful, well attended event.

In early December, Badsey parish councillors and clerk handed delivered a PC christmas card to every household in Badsey, Aldington and Blackminster which included the PC newsletter which we intend to produce quarterly.

We have introduced a trophy for the Best Scarecrow Competition for this year’s Badsey Flower Show which is to be held on the 28th July 2018.

By far the biggest spend of the year is the section 106 monies for play equipment with the installation of a play area owned by Badsey PC but located at Badsey Recreation Club to the value of approx. £71000. The process has been frustrating due to bad weather and delays in the legal agreement but we are hopeful that it will be fully open and ready for use by the end of May 2018.

Work on the Petanque square at Recreation Ground is nearing completion and we would encourage all Badsey residents to make use of this facility.

Thank you to everyone who has made the past year such a huge success and I am sure that you will look forward to the next 12 months as much as I will.
4. The meeting received an oral report from the Planning  Committee Chairman (Mike Gwynn):
During the period 1st May 2017 to 30th April 2018:

48 new planning applications were made to Wychavon DC in respect of properties in Badsey & Aldington.

32 were approved 

6 were refused

2 were withdrawn

6 are pending

The other 2 referred to certificates of lawfulness, one of which was refused.

There were 4 appeals against refusal decisions by Wychavon DC

2 were dismissed

1 was withdrawn

1 is pending (see below)

Of particular note is the application to build 60 dwellings behind The Neuk, 3 Bretforton Rd.  There were many objections from village residents as well as the PC, principally because of potential pressure on roads and local services and because the development would be outside the South Worcestershire Development Plan. The application was refused by Wychavon, but it is going to appeal. The hearing is set for 5th June.

There were 3 applications relating to traveller sites.

4 pitches on land off Badsey Rd (opposite Blossom Hill).  This would have been a new site.  There were objections from residents and PC and the application was refused.

2 additional pitches at Spring Valley, Pitwell Lane, Aldington were approved by Wychavon despite objections from residents and the PC.

The other application refers only to the proposed re-positioning of 1 caravan on a pitch already approved. The decision is pending.

Considerable housing development is currently taking place in the parish, but no new house-builds of more than 1 property were approved in the last 12 months. Hopefully this indicates that the SWDP is functioning as it should, although the test will be with the appeal in June mentioned above.

5. Public Question Time.- No residents attended the meeting, points raised:

The meeting ended at 7.24pm

